	Burnham Parish Council



	Minutes of the Recreation and Amenities Committee


	Minutes of the Recreation and Amenities Committee held on Wednesday 8th July 2015 at 6.30pm in the Committee Room at Burnham Park, Burnham.



	Members of the Committee Present
Cllr Ms L Hazell (Chairman)
Cllr  Mrs J Foster
Cllr  Mrs E Glover
	Cllr Mrs M Hammon 

Cllr P Kelly 


	

	In Attendance:

Officer of the Council: Mr J. Holder (Locum Parish Clerk)                                 
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	Apologies 
Apologies for absence received from Cllr R Slater. No apologies received from Cllr A Samson 

Declaration of Interest

None.
Public Forum

No public were present.

Minutes
It was AGREED to approve and sign the Minutes as an accurate record of the Committee meeting held on 1st June  2015.     

Matters Arising

There were no matters arising.
Finance

The accounts for the period to May 2015 were noted. 

Status of Funds

The Locum Clerk highlighted the paper which had been circulated previously, showing no movement on the various funds in the accounts since 2009, save for minor movement on the Equipment Fund. Specifically in respect of the George Pitcher Memorial Fund, Cllr Ms Hazell recalled that in 1991, the Council sold land near St Peters and used the money to purchase the George Pitcher fields. The balance of such moneys formed the George Pitcher Memorial Fund. It was AGREED to recommend to the P& R Committee that there was no reason to maintain such a separate fund and that such monies in it could transfer to General Reserves.
In respect of the other Funds, it was AGREED to recommend to the P& R Committee that the Equipment and the Playground Funds should a) both be maintained and that b) £10,000 per year should be allocated in total to such funds, to be divided as determined by this Committee and used as required, such as for purchase of a new tractor. 

As part of the Asset tour, a stock take should be undertaken as to what items might need replacing, which could feed into the Budget review for the Committee at its next meeting.
	L/Clerk


	261
262
263
264
265
266
267
268
269 

	Circus in the Park

The Committee noted that the Circus would be taking place between 17 -23 September for a fee of £500 and £20 for water, with a security deposit of £500.References had been received and the Assistant Clerk had confirmed the booking was in hand. Although too late for this booking, Cllr Ms L Hazell noted that when the weather was bad, damage could be caused to the topsoil and suggested one –off insurance cover could be considered for events with up to £5000 cover, with the premium borne by the event.
The Lighthouse Project
The Locum Clerk noted that there was a possibility that Lighthouse might no longer need use of additional car parking space but he was expecting to hear further from the organisers. Lighthouse understood that they would be responsible for providing car park attendants and monitoring the gate entry onto park land, if used.
Hag Hill Playground opening ceremony
The Locum Clerk said that Wicksteed were currently considering what additional equipment could be provided in respect of about £5,000 remaining from the Land Securities Fund, which the Land Securities Committee would then determine. Cllr Mrs E Glover noted that Tesco would be supporting a children’s party for an opening ceremony and that she would liaise with them. .
Jennery Lane Toilets 

Cllr Mrs E Glover said that the architect being engaged would need to get three building quotes. Cllr Ms L Hazell said she would advise Mrs J Slater on potential suppliers. 

Bowls Club

265.1 Cllr Mrs Hammon, as a member of the Tennis Club, declared an interest.

Cllr Ms L Hazell reported that she and Cllr Kelly had visited the Bowls Club. In light of changing circumstances at the Club, it was AGREED to recommend to the P& R Committee a) that in respect of the two outstanding annual invoices for the Club, each of £800, one should be written off, and b) that £450 should be the rent for this year
It was noted that the Bowls Club’s lease expired in 2017 and that the intention would be to align the terms of the Bowls and Tennis Club leases. It was requested that this should remain a standing agenda item.
265.2 The state of the hedges and the broken fence was noted. Cllr E Glover questioned the level of workload on the two grounds staff and it was AGREED to recommend to the P& R Committee consideration be given to engaging an apprentice. .Cllr Mrs J Foster said she would provide details on apprenticeships.
Memorial Benches 
The Assistant Clerk was currently liaising with a lady considering paying for a memorial bench. It was suggested that a location might be one currently otherwise awaiting funds from the Land Securities Committee; Cllr R Slater to consider. 
Football Pitch Fees for Next Season

267.1 It was noted that a full six Seniors teams would be playing on Sunday but currently only four teams on the Saturday , each at £669.95 for the 2015/16 season together with 15 junior teams for £462.60.The Assistant Clerk was requested to confirm:-

           a) all invoices from last season had been paid;
           b) status of invoices submitted/paid for this year;

           c) confirm payments from the Academy;

           d) amount/ status of fees for the Tournament.

267.2 The Locum Clerk noted that Tim Garrett had noted that greater usage of the fields could be obtained if changed to all weather pitches. Although the possibility of 100% sponsorship for this was no longer available, there was still about 50% sponsorship possible and allied with commercial support, this could be costed. It was AGREED to consider this at the next Committee meeting.
The Pavilion

The Locum Clerk noted that although the previous Clerk had met with Cllr Mrs J Foster and 
Mrs Bedlow in late April /early May, no notes were available. It was AGREED:

a) the Locum Clerk should meet Mrs Bedlow with Tim Garrett to consider mutual concerns 
b) he should confirm with  the P& R Committee replacement of the fire and burglar alarms at 
the Pavilion.
The Carnival

The Assistant Clerk had confirmed that arrangements were in hand. The need to take 

care of the gate to avoid trespassers on land was noted.
The meeting closed at 8.40 pm                 
Date of next meeting: Wednesday 30th September 2015.
Signed ……………………………………………..               Date………………                                                                  
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